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NORTH FERRIBY PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES 

Playing Field Committee 
9 June 2021 

 

PRESENT:  Councillors M. Abraham (Chairman), Blogg, Holborn, Knight and Wood 
ALSO PRESENT:  Clerk J. Haslope and D. Wyndham (Cricket Club) 
 
Minute No.  
PFC 21/ 
11. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE – There were none 

12. DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY OR NON-PECUNIARY INTEREST - Declarations are noted 

at the appropriate minute. 
 

13. MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 19 MAY 2021 - Resolved – that the minutes be accepted 

as an accurate record and were signed by the Chairman. 
 

14. PUBLIC FORUM – Two members of the public attended the meeting to discuss reducing the height of 

the hedge in the north east corner of the playing fields behind the tennis courts.  It was agreed that this 

matter would be raised with the Trustees at their next meeting. 
 

15. PARK WARDEN’S REPORT – The Park Warden reported that the park continues to be quiet with fewer 

matters to report than in previous years.  The fence panels around the skate park are starting to deteriorate 

where people lean against them, and some significant deformations are now in evidence. 
 

16. CLERK’S REPORT 

16.1. Monthly report - The Clerk reported that the CCTV had been reviewed to see if a lost phone could be 

found.  The half term football club had operated with no issues, and the system for managing the 

cricket and football training sessions and matches was working well.  It was agreed that the swings 

which had been removed under the COVID risk assessment would not be replaced until the 

Government announces the removal of COVID restrictions. 

16.2. The financial position of the Playing Field Committee was noted.  No concerns were raised. 
 

17. OTHER MATTERS 

17.1. Drainage and Surface of Playing Field – The Clerk shared the information provided by Adamsons 

regarding timing and cost of a vertidrainage treatment on the playing field.  It was agreed that this 

would be reviewed along with the finances of the committee in August, before a decision was taken. 

D. Wyndham declared a non-pecuniary interest being a member of the Cricket Club 

17.2. Men In Sheds – It was noted that there will be an open meeting on Monday 28th June at the Playing 

Fields with the intent of forming a committee and getting the Men in Sheds project up and running.   

 

The meeting closed at :  8.30pm 
Date of next meeting : 14 July 2021 


